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Thundercraft, Betty Lou II

1984

White water rafting with Jane Fonda on
Lake Wah Wash Kesh ???

Water levels must have been quite high
in June of 1984 as Chris Riley and a
friend, Klaus from Germany, were able
to ride the rapids at Farm Creek. It was
certainly easier for these two to get out
than in, wasn’t it.

The board authorized Bud Lutman to purchase of a
200 gallon tank with plugs and feet for the storage of
gasoline at a cost of $35.00 . John Haddow Jr.
worked at a shipping company and wrangled a way to
ship it to Camp for free.

Bud Lutman was given the task of reporting the
damage to the lower end of The Betty Lou II
(Thundercraft) to the insurance company. A
settlement of $2,100.00 was paid by the insurance
company. Damage estimates were noted in the

October 27th, 1985 Minutes at $2500.00 for the repairs.

The boat accident by Les Sever and Larry Ancypa on
Sunday evening September 2, 1984 in the Hyah-Hyah
caused no damage to the Hyah-Hyah but demolished the
fibreglass boat that hit them.



The old steel boat was sold to Kenny Hayward for $400.00 . The Hyah had starter motor
problems and it had to be rebuilt. All outboard motors were sent out for service at the end of the
season with $1,000.00 being set aside for it. Kenny took them out and brought them back in the
spring. The F.B.I. was taken out of the water and the dent & leaks fixed and rivets repaired.

The work on the main
lodge was proceeding and
the fireplace appeared to
have been raised. The logs
were ready to be installed
but the kitchen wasn’t
pulled together yet so the
shingles were not done.
This stopped the burying
of the dump also. 

Chairs were purchased by John Haddow Sr. for use at the table on the front porch and around the
card table. They were a great improvement from the others with arms and upholstered seats and
backs. A true luxury.

Representation at the Annual General Meeting was noted in the minutes as 78%. The president,
Rob Haddow, remarked on the excellent turnout as it showed the groups interest in the Camp and
it’s well being.

Dennis Pettit donated a tent to Camp for use by all members.

The Camp cook and help were Linda and Bill Holmes.

Off season Rates were increased to $10.00 per day. Motion was made by John Haddow, seconded
by Dennis Pettit. Carried. Other rates remained the same.

Resignations (3) Mike Baniewicz deceased December 1983, R. G. King, Richard Barker
non payment of dues, Ron Pratt.

New members (3) Richard McKee, Dave Fenton, Mike Waller.



Mike Waller’s membership was granted by the Board but had to be ratified at the 1995 Annual
General Meeting. He was the son of a member and did not have to attend Camp for the two years
prior as a guest.

Up in the pond above Farm Creek is a beautiful area to spend a relaxing afternoon casting a line
and tempting Moby Bass to bite. For those with the need for an adrenalin rush, the way out can 
supply the necessary atmosphere! Chris Riley and his friend Klaus from Germany did just that
while being photographed by a wise person who stayed on dry land!
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